
South-Central Synod of Wisconsin, PO Box 14496, Madison, WI 53708, ph. 608.270.0201 

Dear friends in Christ, 
 
This past October rostered leaders throughout the South-Central Synod gathered under the theme 
“Building, Learning, Growing.” While we were gathered, the Rev. Kerri Parker of the Wisconsin Council of 
Churches led us in a visioning process to help us uncover our values. In a summary of the process Rev. Parker 
made some observations: 
 
• Prayer and scripture matter to us. We need to attend to the whisperings of the Spirit and be the Church. 
• We desire to be collaborative.  
• We have an energy for change and boldness. 
• It feels good to Breathe, Bless, Dream, Share, Thrive and have Fun…. 
 
These ring true to me as I think about this past year and as we plan for 2024. 2023 continued to bring 
challenges to the church, to our synod, and for many of our congregations. At the same time, we continued 
to trust and know that our God is our sure foundation. Our God is the source of all that we are. Lutheran 
Christians are anchored in God’s grace and we walk by faith and prayer guided by the Holy Spirit. I am 
honored to have walked with and alongside of many of you in conversation this past year as we’ve counted 
on God to show up and be with us.  
 
This past year also brought new collaboration around the synod. Congregations are in conversation with 
each other and with their neighborhoods about how best to share the love of Jesus. New partnerships are 
being born demonstrating that God is active. We are learning and growing as we trust in God’s promises. As 
Matthew 13:31-34 reminds us, even a seed as tiny as a mustard seed grows into something mighty and 
beautiful in God’s hands. God is growing beautiful ministries and relationships around the South-Central 
Synod. 
 
We continue to step out in faith in this new post-pandemic world. We are changing and wondering even as 
we are certain of God’s steadfast promise of love through Jesus Christ. We are being bold to dream and to 
share with one another. We are being courageous enough to sit back and breathe. We are daring to thrive 
and we are having fun.   
 
I am grateful to you. I am grateful for the generosity you pour into this synod. Your financial gifts make a 
difference. Your gifts of service make a difference. Your gifts of prayer and encouragement make a 
difference. Your ministry, wherever God is leading you, makes a difference. Thank you! 
 
Have a blessed annual meeting. 
 
Your partner in Christ, 

 
 
 

Bishop Joy Mortensen-Wiebe 


